

Unit 5, 174-182 Gipps Road, PO Box 7163, Gwynneville, NSW, 2500

T +61 2 4228 7833 F +61 2 4228 7844 E reception@tcgplanning.com.au

Ms Jane Flanaghan
Industry Assessments
NSW Department of Planning and Environment
23-33 Bridge St
SYDNEY NSW 2000

13 November 2015

Dear Ms Flanaghan,

ADDENDUM TO RESPONSE TO SUBMISSIONS REPORT - AUGUST 2015 PREPARED BY TCG PLANNING Kembla Grange Resource Recovery Facility Building Material Storage and Resource Recovery Facility Exceeding 30,000 Tonnes per Annum and Redesign and Expansion of Approved Facility Lot 10 DP 878167, 50 Wyllie Road, Kembla Grange, Application No. SSD-5300

In August 2015 TCG Planning submitted a 'Response to Submissions' on behalf of Bicorp Pty Ltd in relation to SSD -5300, which seeks approval for the redesign and expansion of the Kembla Grange Resource Recovery Facility. Following review of the 'Response to Submissions' (August 2015) the Department of Primary Industries provided the following advice in correspondence dated 16 October 2015:

"DPI Water....is satisfied that the addendum addresses all matters raised previously. It is suggested that Point 3 (Amend Table 8 - Page 32) is changed to Table 9 to avoid any confusion".

Accordingly, the Response to Submissions - August 2015 prepared by TCG Planning is amended as follows:

1. Amend Table 9 (Page 32) under the heading of "Vegetation Management" to read:

Vegetation	Approved	Controlled	-	No change - did	No change to
Management	riparian corridor	Activity Approval		not form part of	approved
	works.	issued 27/2/2012		DA 2009/1153/D.	riparian planting
		pursuant to			- Riparian corridor
		10ERM2009/1008)-			does not form
					part of Asset
					Protection zone.

The Department of Planning and Environment has also requested that the proponent submit a plan detailing the staging of the development which is proposed. In this regard the proposed staging is depicted on the accompanying "Stage Plan" prepared by KFW Reference KF 110816 Drawing C39 dated Nov 15. As referenced in previously submitted documentation prepared by TCG Planning, approval is sought for the undertaking of the development in two stages, with each stage to incorporate the following works:

• Stage 1: The undertaking of all works and the erection of all buildings, including the expansion of the capacity of the facility to 230,000 tonnes per annum, with the exception of works to the east of the watercourse.

• Stage 2: The undertaking of all works to the east of the watercourse including the construction of the Buildings E, F and G (as referenced on plans prepared by DJ Little Design Ref: 21304 Sheets 1-22) being the workshop, OHS training room and office building; construction of on site detention basin (OSD) B; the truck parking/access and associated earthworks.

Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned should clarification of the above be required.

Yours Faithfully,

Elaine Treglown

Elaine Treglo

Director

TCG Planning